Minutes of Meeting SLGP Patient Participation Group.
Thursday 3rd April 2014 at 2 pm at South Lewisham Group Practice.
1.  In attendance:  George Gard,  Denis Costelloe, Elizabeth Wellington, Dr. Riaz Jetha,  Dawn Lait, Pat Medford,  Carolynne Batley (acting Minutes Secretary), Alex Camies (Chair).

Apologies: These were received from: Doreen Fellingham, Elizabeth Atere-Roberts and   Dawn Smith.
The Chair thanked Carolynne Batley for standing in once again during Dawn Smith maternity leave and welcomed all. Asked if all accepted last meeting minutes read and all agreed.
2. Market Place Event update/feedback / + No 6 on agenda - Friday Market Stalls
Alex said was disappointed that the number of visitors was not much larger but all agreed a good pilot event.  She said that the event had received some good feedback from the questionnaire sent out by her to the stallholders and PPG general members, which the committee had received details of, and a copy would be attached to the minutes for members. Feedback mostly drew attention to the advertising, which all agreed should have been started much earlier, although also agreed this time it was not possible in the community, due to the late decision to open it up to them.  Alex said that she sent all stall holders a copy of the poster asking if they would help by promoting to their contacts, and Healthwatch and Time Bank advertised it for us. The News Shopper put in a very brief free advertisement for us also. All this was in additional to the A4 poster placed at local chemist, libraries and leisure centre asking them to display, and the posters and flyers at the surgery.  Alex said this was a pilot scheme, and difficult to see how much more we could have done considering no budget and the last minute opening up to the community. Alex said that the Police Cadets had offered to help by distributing leaflets door to door in future.  It was suggested that perhaps an advertisement could be out on the Amscreen in the surgery which Dawn said would be possible. Also a suggestion was to put an advertisement on the Jayex television screen in the surgery but Dawn said may be expensive. A suggestion for a banner outside was raised and Alex explained that there was one on the day which was a ‘freebie’ from the maker, however not recommended to have exterior banners on a windy day as can tear and also have to be aware of vandalism. 
The other main feedback from stallholders was that this a very well organised event and a great networking format, with some stallholders not knowing of others existence.

Dr Jetha asked if it would be possible to hold a similar event on the “flu jab” day.  Dawn said that would be very difficult to do as this was a very busy day, keeping staff fully occupied with patients. He then suggested perhaps we could have 4 /5 stalls on the flu jab day to see how it went. Alex said we could add on agenda for another meeting.
Alex said that Dawn had suggested we have a couple of stalls one day per week which groups or organisations could pre-book, and that they had discussed the idea prior to the meeting going through the pros and cons for patients and the surgery, and thought this would work. The committee discussed starting off with perhaps regular monthly or bi-monthly stalls, but Dawn said the danger then is that patients may forget when the stalls would at the practice and weekly should work much better even if only 1 stall. It was then discussed and agreed that we would try the weekly ‘mini’ market place each week. Alex said would set up a Friday stalls calendar and send out the invites to possible stallholders as previously as already had information and asked that people let her know of any other possible stallholders to invite. A suggestion was made that the stallholder information should be available weekly/monthly with dates and times when would be at the surgery.  Alex said could do a poster showing details to put in surgery and Dawn said could be put on the website too.  
Alex then informed the committee that it was PPG Awareness Week 2nd – 7th June and suggested that the PPG have a stall that week to try to get new members, and also had a regular Friday presence about every 3 months and all agreed.

ACTION POINTS – 
a) Alex to set up Friday diary and send out invitations to group and organisations

b) Alex to request PPG committee members to cover stall in PPG Awareness Week on Friday 6th June
3. Updates from last Meeting. Surgery Pod 
Disclaimer – Dawn said a sign has been put by pod informing patient. 
Collaborative Working Workshops – Dr Jetha said there is an increased drive to join and pool resources. They have approx £50K grant to work on this and the 1st meeting was recently held at SLGP. Reports will be available “as and when”. Alex suggested that perhaps we can link with other PPGs and pool our knowledge and Dr Jetha said may be a good idea and would put forward.

Suggestion Box – Dawn said still awaiting a new one.

Newsletter: No articles, etc., have been received for this. These would be welcome together with perhaps jokes / recipes / stories, tips.  Dr Jetha said will do another article. It was suggested perhaps an article could be about setting up Emis Access as some people don’t know how to do it. George reminded us that, along with him, a lot of people don’t have a computer or have computer knowledge. Alex mentioned Eco Communities, who run Grove Park Library, teach computers and also in own homes as well, and all libraries now have computer access points.
ACTION POINTS –
c) Dawn to arrange suggestion box purchase and installation

d) Dr Jetha to write article for newsletter

4. Key Performance Indicators (KPI’s)
Pat passed around the current KPI but unfortunately these were not laid out in an easy read format so would arrange redoing in previous format. The KPIs showed that there were a lot of lost calls – some through people hanging up, which Dawn said would probably be mostly on Monday mornings as this was the busiest time and not enough lines or staff to cope. She said KPIs were useful for comparison but can’t drawn down why things happening e.g. why people give up,  although can give some indication as to that is happening. It was suggested that more lines be added but Dawn explained that the switchboard belongs to the Clinical Commission Group (CCG) so difficult to get this improvement. 
ACTION POINT –
e)  Pat/Dawn to reformat KPIs to be attached to minutes for distribution

5. Inviting nurses/general member to Meetings.  
Ales said that Dawn Smith had asked if the nurses could be invited to the meeting on occasion, so we could find out how things are with them and if we can possibly help with any issues.  Dawn agreed a good idea but had to bear in mind that, as with Dr Jetha, if a nurse attends then no patients are being seen. She said will try and invite one of the nurses and a general member of the practice. Alex suggested that we invite a general PPG member to a meeting if anyone so wanted so they could see how we work or put a suggestion. All agreed but would only be 1 member each time due to the lack of space in meeting room. Alex will add in the invite when next meeting being arranged.
ACTION POINT –

f) Dawn to invite a nurse to committee meeting. 

g) Alex to invite 1 general member to each meeting.

7. P.P.G. Awareness Week.  
Alex said she has been looking into this and we need to get more patients involved in the PPG. Dawn said there is Patient On Line and also Patient Workshops that we are already in the loop for this. Carolynne asked how we get a password to join in the forum. Dawn said a Password phrase will be necessary. 
Dawn was asked if the surgery has everyone’s email so they could be sent information etc. Dawn said they have some and of course, we have to have their permission to use and tell them “We will only ever contact you with surgery related things.”
Carolynne suggested that, when new patients join, there could be a space on the form for them to give their email details. Dawn said they do now ask for an email contact.
8. News letter

See updates re newsletter. Denis said could do a piece about Catford Tennis Club Centenary. 

ACTION POINT –

h. Denis to write article
i. Committee members to provide Alex with any items found of interest for newsletter and Alex to ask General Members for contributions.
9. A.O.B.  
Alex said that she had been asked to make a 10 minute speech at the Community Connections Project Launch held at Lewisham Town Hall last month about working with Community Connections for our Health & Wellbeing Market Place event. She agreed to send members a copy of the speech.

Alex explained that she had been stopped by a patient who complained that he could not get a GP appointment for 2 weeks as he had been asked to do by Dr Parton to get his test results. The patient then went on to say that Dr Parton was on holiday for a week. Alex said she informed the patient that PPG could not deal with complaints which should go to the Practice Manager, and the patient said he didn’t want to out in a complaint but wanted it put to the committee about his problem. Alex said she explained to the patient the different ways available to book GP appointments. Alex then asked Dawn if there was a procedure for making appointments for results or follow-up appointments. The committee suggested that GPs advise patients that if there is problem then they will be called by the doctor. Sort of on the basis that “no news is good news” and Dawn said they possibly do that already but would pass that on.

 Dr Jetha advised the committee that Dr. Wheeler’s Contract has been extended for one year. 
ACTION POINT – 
j. Alex to send out copy of her speech

Date of Next Meeting:  This will be JUNE and to be arranged.
Meeting Closed: Alex thanked everyone for attending and for their kind support during the Market Place event.

NB:  reminder – 

ACTION POINTS ARE:- 
a) Alex to set up Friday diary and send out invitations to group and organisations

b) Alex to request PPG committee members to cover stall in PPG Awareness Week on Friday 6th June

c) Dawn to arrange suggestion box purchase and installation

d) Dr Jetha to write article for newsletter

e) Pat/Dawn to reformat KPIs to be attached to minutes for distribution
f) Dawn to invite a nurse to committee meeting. 
g) Alex to invite 1 general member to each meeting.
h) Denis to write article
i)  Alex to send out copy of her speech.
j) Committee members to provide Alex with any items found of interest for newsletter and Alex to ask General Members for contributions

